
  Welcome to the first newsletter of 2017! I’ll start by acknowledging that our school  
   is built on land that has seen continuous human habitation for over 40,000 years
   and I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this country, the Biripi nation
   and pay my respects to their elders both past and present. I also acknowledge my
   Aboriginal colleagues who work tirelessly to ensure ALL students at Chatham
   High School are fully prepared as the future leaders of our community. 
  
   At the conclusion of 2016 I was left with a real sense of optimism about the 
   prospects for this year and our start has done nothing to alter that opinion.  
   Our staff development day this year focussed on how adopting a strengths
   based approach to our interactions can lead to more positive outcomes for both
   students and colleagues. Based on a solid research footing, the strengths based
   approach assists people in recognising the innate capabilities we all possess and 
   the concept we can all grow, regardless of what we may consider to be barriers. 
   The acronym H.O.P.E. - Helping Other Possibilities Emerge, underpins much of
   this approach. The manner in which ALL our staff, from front office to teachers
   and paraprofessionals, approached this learning demonstrated to me the
   commitment we all have to ensure every student exits Chatham not only a 
   stronger learner but a healthier, happier person. 

  We understand of course that the growth of our students is a journey families are  
  most in connection with and without the combined effort of school and family a 

student will always be working at half throttle. There are plenty of ways that families can further support their 
students and joining either the AECG or P&C is a great way of providing input into how our school can best 
serve its community. Can I encourage you to overlook the best efforts of some teens when they try to lock you 
out of what’s happening at school and ensure you stay in touch with our staff to make sure you have the full 
picture of your students’ progress.

The continued hot weather may have played a part in reduced student numbers at the swimming carnival, 
for those students who were there though, the participation rate and general behaviour was outstanding! A 
number of students did feel the heat a little too much and it is timely to remind students to increase their 
water intake during periods of hot weather. Thanks to the generous fundraising of Year 12 2016, we have two 
chilled and filtered water coolers installed in the playgrounds for students to fill bottles or take a sip.

Can I remind families that supervision for students at school is only provided between the hours 8:30am 
and 3:45pm, or the departure of the last bus.  Students are not to be on site outside these times unless at a 
scheduled event.

It was fabulous to see the smiling faces come through the gates this week, full of stories from the holidays and 
excited, yes EXCITED to be back here and that was just the staff! Honestly though, our first days back have 
been a positive experience for everyone and I look forward to many more to come. One particularly pleasing 
part of our first week back has been the number of students wearing the school uniform. 
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  Congratulations to 
  our School Captain
  Ben Williams, who 
  was named Taree’s 
  Young Citizen of 
  the Year at the 
  Australia Day 
  Ceremony held 
  last month.
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Whether you choose to call it pride or commitment, wearing a uniform allows us to consider our common 
goals; safe, respectful and responsible learners. 

As you will read later in this newsletter and as many will know, Mr Merv Presland has indicated his 
intention to retire during this term. As such there are many ‘lasts’ for him to celebrate and we will make 
sure we send him off in a manner that recognises his commitment to public education. Till then, soak up 
these last days Mr Presland.

We’re really excited about what we’ve got in store this year at school and hope you’ll enjoy reading about it 
in our newsletter or seeing it on social media. If there are items of news that you think deserve telling others 
about, please don’t hesitate sending them through to the school.

Daryl Irvine
Principal

Dates to Remember

Term 1
2 Feb 	 Whole School Swimming 		
		  Carnival
6 Feb 	 Year 11 and 12 Parent 			 
		  Information Evening
7 Feb		 University Roadshow
9-11 Feb	 Clontarf Year 12 Leadership 		
		  Camp
10 Feb	 Clontarf - Clash of the Titans
14 Feb	 Clontarf - Rumble by the 			
		  River	
16 Feb	 Zone Swimming Carnival
17 Feb	 Maitland Show
17 Feb	 Dux Assembly
20 Feb	 P & C Meeting 7pm in Q Block
22 Feb	 Clontarf Year 7 Induction 		
		  Camp and Oz Tag Tournament
28 Feb	 Regional Swimming Carnival
1 Mar	 Year 10 Love Bites program
2 Mar	 Year10 Love Bites program
3 Mar	 Newcastle Show

		  Clontarf Clean Up Australia

9 Mar	 Clontarf Year 11 and 12 dinner
		  Year 7 Vaccinations
8-15 Mar	 Year 7 Camp
11-12 Mar	 Comboyne Show
16 Mar	 School Photos
17 Mar	 Big Breakfast - Close the Gap

		  Bangarra Dance Workshop
		  Shave for a Cure
18-19 Mar	 Wallamba Show (Nabiac)
22 Mar	 Parent Teacher Interviews
24 Mar	 Clontarf Parks and Wildlife 	
		  Worksite visit
24-26 Mar	 Wingham Show
27-29 Mar	 Clontarf Senior footy trip
27 Mar- 
7 Apr	 Year 12 Mid-Course Exams
28 Mar	 Whole School Cross Country
31 Mar 	 Gloucester Show
4 Apr	 Year 7 - 9 Netball Cup
6-9 Apr	 Sydney Royal Easter Show
6 Apr	 Zone Cross Country
7 Apr	 Pink Stumps Day
7 Apr	 End Term 1
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Comings and Goings

We welcome the following new staff this year;

In the Mathematics faculty Mr Stephen Thompson has gained permanancy through merit selection as has 
Miss Tasha-Joy Burton.  Mr Andrew Watt also joins us from Maitland.  Ms Brook Palidano is new in the 
Support Unit and Mr James Cooper joins us as the new Careers Advisor.  Ms Belinda Christensen is back 
with us working with our senior students in the Independent Learning Centre, Mr John Thompson will be 
relieving in the TAS faculty for 12 months and Ms Leah Parkes has been relieving in Science while Mrs Jess 
Friend is on maternity leave.  Finally, we would like to welcome Mr Nathan Theophanous to the Clontarf 
team.

James Cooper, has
been teaching for 
17 years and a 
Careers Advisor 
for last 10 years.  
James has moved 
here from Georges
River College.

Welcome back Belinda.  
Belinda joins us this year as 
the Independent Learning 
Centre co-ordinator.  
Belinda will be working 
with our senior students to 
help them achieve their best 
possible outcomes.

Brook joins us in 
the Support Unit.  
Brook comes from 
a specialised school 
in Mt Druitt and 
is looking forward 
to exploring the 
Manning Valley.

Tash Burton
​​“I’m so excited to have Chatham 
High School as my first teaching 
job. I’m a local girl and a recently 
qualified maths teacher so I’m 
thrilled to be teaching something 
I love in a school that I love! I look 
forward to the year ahead and 
teaching many of the Chatham 
students!

Andrew Watt joins 
the Mathematics 
faculty from 
Maitland.

After many years in 
the Maths faculty as 
a casual we are now 
fortunate to have 
Stephen Thompson 
as a permanent 
member of staff.

  John Thompson  
  will be relievng in
  the TAS faculty  
  this year 
  replacing Mrs  
  Roberts.
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It’s Time…
After 55 years of ‘going to school’ (as a student, student teacher or teacher), it’s time to 
go in a new direction. 

The last 6 years here at Chatham High have been made really enjoyable by the 
awesome interactions with the amazing students and their families, the fantastic staff of 
Chatham High, the schools in the North Manning Learning Community and the members 
of the wider community who support our wonderful school.

So many students, so many parents, so many colleagues, so many memories…

Leaving will be tinged with sadness, but, just as it is for a student finishing Year 12, the 
sadness is accompanied by the excitement of launching into a new world with new 
opportunities. 

I wish you all good health, loads of happiness and every success for the future!

Thanks to everyone for their friendship and support,

Merv Presland
Deputy Principal
Chatham High School

2016 saw the retirement of Ms Lynne Murphy, Mrs Kerrie Roberts, Mr Shane Ludeke and Mr Terry Bourke.  
Ms Jenni Renouf and Mr Merv Presland have also decided that Term 1, 2017 will be their last.  

A farewell message from Mr Presland.



2017 Swimming Carnival
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Help for Year 7

Year 7 have the support of a team of 
trained Peer Leaders from Year 10.  Some 
30 Year 10 students will be running the 
Peer Support Program for Year 7 classes 
this term.  It is a national program aimed 
to build the personal awareness skills 
of the Year 7 students to give them 
more self-confidence.   In return Year 10 
students develop their leadership skills 
and support friendships with Year 7 in 
the playground.  The focus is on building 
good relationships and the values that 
underpin good friendships.  The program 
is being co-ordinated this year by Susan 
Schneider our Year 10 Adviser.

A reminder to Year 7 from Mr Ashby  

Final payment for your Toukley camp is 
due March 6.  Make sure you get your 
money in so you don’t miss out on this 
awesome experience.  Camps are a 
great place to have fun and build strong 
relationships with your peers and your 
teachers.  Camp dates are Monday, 
March 13 to Wednesday, March 15.

Year 8 Sustained Reading Program

Our Year 8 students will be given a boost 
to their reading this year.   Once a week 
they get to read the book of their choice 
with the support of our teachers in the 
school library.  They are guided to read 
quietly and also to the teachers.  The 
quiet reading for half an hour helps them 
to learn to focus and build their reading 
speed and vocabulary with the bonus 
of enjoying a good story.   These skills 
are important to student success as they 
move quickly into more demanding 
studies in Years 9-12.

Year 10 Gold Coast Trip

The Gold Coast Theme Parks are the 
destination for this year’s Year 10 Camp.  
It will be early in Term 4 2017 and is a 
very popular camp.  All families are 
encouraged to send their Year 10 student 
on this special week away.  Students stay 
at the Burleigh Heads Christian Youth 
Camp cabins with good food and 
discount entry tickets provided. Travel 
is by coach and dates are Monday 
October 16 to Friday October 20. 
It is time for instalments or deposits to 
come in to the Cashier.  The minimum due 
this term to secure a place is $100 and 
this is the recommended instalment if you 
made payments last year.  The full cost 
is approximately $550 and full payment 
is needed by mid-September.     If you 
are in need of some financial assistance 
for the camp please make this request 
through the School’s Student Assistance 
Scheme.  Letters to families about the 
Student Assistance Scheme will be sent 
home soon.  In this instance you still need 
to make an up-front deposit.
Camp notes will be sent home via 
students and parents can ring Susan 
Schneider, Year 10 Adviser, at the School 
on 65522588 if they have questions.

RHEE TAEKWONDO
Taree - Tuncurry
Australia’s first and foremost martial arts 
academy invites the students of Chatham High 
School to 4 FREE complimentary lessons at our 
Taree and/or Tuncurry training centres.

For information, times and locations visit 
rheetaekwondomnc.com.au or phone Brent 
Williams on 65541082 or 0427646737
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Independent

Learning

                                                                                   Centre
Welcome to 2017 parents/carers and students!

It is my pleasure to be coordinating the Independent Learning 
Centre (ILC) this year.  We have extended this role to Monday-
Friday to ensure all senior students (years 11 & 12) benefit from 
this supportive space.

The focus of the centre is to establish a learning culture that 
supports student learning and wellbeing by encouraging students 
to:
•	 develop independent learning skills
•	 set goals
•	 reflect on their learning, and 
•	 make school to work and real world connections

To compliment this, timetabled lessons are scheduled to enhance specific skills in:
•	 note taking 
•	 study skills
•	 organisation/time management
•	 exam preparation and techniques

I will be guiding students in how to remain focused and organised in order to maximise their 
results.  I will also provide techniques on how to maintain their own wellbeing which will 
improve their ability to reach their academic potential. 

In collaboration with all teachers and year advisers  we strive to 
provide the best possible support and guidance to make the HSC 
a rewarding experience.

Belinda Christensen
ILC Coordinator
Chatham High School
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 Student Profile - Marylyn Sendah Year 10

MYAT
The manning Youth Action Team is a local youth advisory 
team made up of representatives aged 15 to 24.  I joined 
late last year and since then I have had many wonderful 
experiences with the group, the main one being the 2017 
Summer Fest.  Summer Fest is a local, annual music festival 
and the MYAT team handled everything from the promoting 
to the organisation, setting up, food sales and clean up.  It 
was a really fun day and just one of the amazing things 
MYAT will do and be involved in this year.  It was also a great 
way for me to meet new friends and youth in my community 
from a variety of different schools.  The MYAT team also 
represents the ideas of local youth, plans and promotes 
youth events and consults on upcoming Council and community projects.  I am looking 
forward to spending 2017 as a part of this group and meeting all of the new members.

Face Of The Globe
I am also Teen face of the Globe Australia.  I will be representing Australia at the Face 
of the Globe world finals in London and Paris in March of this year.  Face of the globe 
is an international pageant that is steering away from the stereotype of the “Glitz Girl” 
pageants.  Although we still have evening gown rounds and fun fashion rounds and get 
marked on them, the majority of our final score is made up from the things that matter, 
such as, how much we fund raise for our chosen charity (mine is UNICEF), how much 
we are out in our community helping out, spreading the word about our chosen charity 
and lending a helping hand, how much we know about politics in our town, state and 
country as well as other things such as our confidence, stage presence, posture and 
congeniality.  The national rounds were at the Sea World Resort on the Gold Coast and 
the World Finals will be across Europe.  I will be travelling, along with the rest of Team 
Australia, which consists of the Face of the Globe Australia, the Junior Face of the Globe 
Australia and the Mini Face of the globe Australia.  I have been involved with the Face 
of the Globe since December 2015 and am very excited and honoured to represent my 
country.

More information on MYAT
The focus of MYAT is to plan and implement youth events in the Manning Valley and 
to act as a consultative body for the Council and other youth organisations on issues 
affecting young people.  MYAT meets on the first Wednesday of each month from 
3.45pm to 4.45pm at the Taree Library.  If you would like to be involved in MYAT you can 
contact Russell Ingram at MidCoast Council or come in and see Jodie Bird.  We would 
love to see more Chatham High students involved in this great intiative.
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Daroo Morris – ABC Heywire winner!

Daroo’s journey of becoming an ABC Heywire winner began in August 2016 when I 
was his Aboriginal Studies teacher.  Daroo demonstrated a strong connection to his 
Aboriginal culture through his ability to passionately communicate his vast knowledge.  
He also asked relevant questions about racism, stereotypes and various events in the 
past to enhance his understanding of these issues impact on Aboriginal people today.

  The ABC’s Heywire competition was 
  something I had known about for years.  It’s
  all about connecting with youth from
  regional areas across Australia.  They are
  asked to tell their story about what life’s like
  in their area.  I had regularly mentioned it
  to many students over the years, but when
  I mentioned it to Daroo, he said, “Sure, let’s
  give it go!” We looked up all the details and 

talked about some topics.  He was keen, although, as always, kept his ever so ‘cool’ 
nature!

And here we are, as Daroo is about to embark on that next stage of his Heywire journey.  
He leaves for Canberra early on Saturday 4th February.  The ABC all expenses paid 
trip includes accommodation at the Australian Institute of Sport, workshops with other 
regional Heywire winners and a visit to Parliament. At parliament, the youth will be 
presenting their ideas on how to improve opportunities for people in regional Australia, 
called the ‘Heywire Ideas Launch’ from 11am on Thursday 9th February. 

Follow ABC Heywire on Facebook to keep up-to-date.

For more information about the summit visit: http://www.abc.net.au/heywire/summit/
We are looking forward to hearing all about it…. 

Stay tuned!

You can view Daroo’s original entry 
(animation) here> http://www.abc.net.
au/heywire/entries/entry.htm?key=ABC.
Heywire-2017-entry-148048177849492033#.
WJFUW2f7W1t 

Belinda Christensen
HSIE Teacher/ILC Coordinator
Chatham High School



-	 24-25 March 	 Wingham Show
-	 31 March		  Gloucester Show

Participating events: in accordance with 
show regulations

-	 Beef Cattle Parading
-	 Beef Cattle Judging
-	 Fruit & Vegetable Judging
-	 Sheep Parading 
-	 Sheep Judging

Canteen News

The canteen now has eftpos available 
to make purchasing your lunch easier.  
There will be no additional fees charged,  
however, the facility is for purchases only.
No cash withdrawals will be available.  

The 2017 menu and price list is attached 
but check out the menu boards for daily 
specials.  

Our canteen is always on the lookout for 
volunteers, even if it is only for an hour a 
week.  The canteen is the main source 
of fundraising for the school so the more 
we support and use the canteen the 
more funds we have available to donate 
towards our students’ learning.
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Aboriginal Education

Programs for Term 1 include
Learning Hub - 
Thursday afternoons 3.30-5.00 in the library

Stronga Sistas - 
Thursdays period 4 and 5 for Year 10 
Aboriginal girls

Bangarra will be conducting a workshop 
at Chatham High School on March 17 for 
those students interested in auditioning for 
the NSW Aboriginal Dance Company.

The Close the Gap “Big Breakfast” will be 
held again this year on March 17 from 
8am - 8.45am.

Ag News

The Agriculture Show team has started 
practising for the new season. Any student 
who wants to join needs to see 
Mr Kleynhans in D7.

Upcoming Shows for our district:

-	 17-18 February 	 Maitland Show
-	 3-4 March		  Newcastle Show
-	 11 March		  Comboyne Show 
-	 18 March		  Wallamba Show 	
				    (Nabiac)



Canteen Price List 2017 

HOT FOOD 
Cheese Burger    $4.30 
Chicken Burger   $3.90  
Chilli Chicken Burger    $4.10 
Chilli Wrap    $3.00 
Hamburger    $5.50 
Sausage Roll    $3.50 
Pie – Plain    $3.90 
      - Cheese and Bacon  $3.90 
      - Cheese Burger   $3.90 
      - Pulled Pork   $4.10 
      - Steak and Mushroom  $4.10 
      - Chicken and Leek   $4.10 
Spinach and Cheese Roll  $3.50 
Pizza     $3.70 
Chicken Wedges   $2.80 
Noodle Cup    $2.50  

DRINKS 
Bottled Plain Water    $2.00 
Bottled Berry Water    $3.50 
Juice      $2.30 
Up and Go     $2.20 
Poppers     $2.00 
Powerade     $3.50 
Pepsi Bottle     $3.50 
Pepsi Cans     $2.50 
Plain Milk 600mL    $2.00 
Flavoured Milk 300mL    $2.50 
Flavoured Milk 600mL    $3.50 
Barista      $3.90 
Ice Break     $3.90 

IN THE FREEZER 
Frozen Yoghurt    $2.00 
Icy Pole     $1.20 
Paddle Pop     $1.50 
Calippo     $1.00 
Zooper Dooper    $0.70 
Paddle Pop Shaky Shake   $2.00 

SNACKS 
Fresh Fruit (seasonal)   ???? 
Various Chips    $1.00 
Noodle Snacks    $0.50 
Tic Tacs    $2.00 
Eclipse Chewy    $2.00 
Eclipse Hard    $2.50 

SANDWICHES 
Egg and Lettuce   $3.70 
Meat, Cheese and Tomato  $3.80 
Salad     $4.00 
Meat or Chicken Salad  $4.60 
Chicken, Lettuce, Mayo and Cheese $4.20 

Salads 
Salad Tray     $5.50 
Salad Tray with Ham    $6.50 
Salad Tray with Chicken   $6.50 
Fish and Salad     $6.00 

Wraps 
Chicken and Salad    $4.00 
Ham and Salad    $4.00 
Salad      $3.60 
 
Please note prices are subject to change without 
notice. 

EXTRAS 
Bread Roll Unbuttered  $0.80 
Bread Roll Buttered   $1.00 
Tomato or BBQ Sauce   $0.40 



2017 Fees and Contributions

General School Contributions
Junior 	  7 - 10		  $60.00
Senior 	 11 - 12		 $65.00

**  A discount of $5 per student applies where a family has more than two students attending **

Subject Fees 
 
Years 7 and 8
Mandatory Technology	 $50 per year	
Visual Arts (8)		  $40 per year	
Music  (7)			   $20 per year

Year 9 
Technics Wood		  $60 per year		
Technics Metal		  $60 per year (includes protective glasses)
Food Technology		  $80 per year                   
Child Studies			  $20 per year		
Drama			   $10 per year		
Computing (IST)		  $40 per year
Visual Arts			   $45 per year	
Photography			   $45 per year		
Music				   $20 per year
Let’s Create			   $40 per year
Graphics Technology		 $40 per year

Year 10  
Wood Technics		  $60 per year 				  
Food Technology		  $80 per year
Textiles Technology		  $40 per year
Child Studies			  $20 per year	                           
Visual Arts			   $45 per year	
Photography			   $100 per year 		
Computing (IST)		  $40 per year	
Music				   $20 per year
Let’s Create			   $40 per year
PASS (PD/H/PE)		  $35 per year
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2017 Fees and Contributions - cont

Years 11 and 12
Visual Arts  (yr12)			   $20 + costs for major works	
Visual Arts  (yr11)			   $50 per year	
Industrial Tech (Metal)		  $60 per year
Industrial Tech (Wood)		  $60 per year
Food Technology			   $60 per year
Hospitality (yr12)			   $90 per year
Hospitality (yr11)			   $125 per year                         
Exploring Early Childhood		  $15 per year	
Music	(yrs 11 and 12)			  $20 per year		
Information Technology (VET)	 $25 per year		
VET-Construction (yrs 11 and 12)	 $90 per year
Textiles (yr12)			   $50 per year
Entertainment			   $45 per year
Sport Coaching (yr11)		  $35 per year
CAFS  (yrs 11 and 12)		  $15 per year
Design & Technology		  $50 per year

Extras
Aprons – Industrial Arts		  $10.00			 
Aprons—Home Economics		  $10.00			 
Hats – Home Economics		  $5.00	
School Jumper “V” Neck		  $30.00
School Jumpers – Hooded		  $35.00		
Sports Uniform – Shirt		  $22.00		
Shorts		  `		  $15.00		
Calculators				    $25.00
Yr7/8 Book Packs			   $25.00	  
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STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 2017

What is Student Assistance
Student Assistance funding is available from the school to help low income families with some of the 
schooling expenses for their children.

Who can apply for Student Assistance
Any parent or carer who has a real need of financial help to pay for a child’s school expenses may apply.

Expenses you can apply for
You can apply for assistance to pay for Subject Contributions, books, school uniform items and equipment 
such as calculators. We are not permitted to use the funds for the General School Contribution. We are not 
permitted to give you back money you have already spent on school expenses.

How to apply
Fill out the application form on the other side of this sheet. Please be exact with the information you 
provide.

You need to put in a separate form for each child and be clear about their Year or Support Class.

How funds are allocated
Applications are considered and funds allocated by a committee who look at the merits of each application.  
Funds are limited so the committee will endeavour to provide something for all applicants.

Applications to the Student Assistance Scheme are invited each year.

If you received money last year, you are not automatically allocated money again this year. You need to apply 
again.  All applications are strictly confidential. 

How to lodge an application
You may return the application form to the Front Office with your child or posted to:

The Principal
Chatham High School
Davis Street
Taree 2430

Applications for 2017 close on February 24th . 

To be considered for assistance, you will need to return your application by this date.



CHATHAM HIGH SCHOOL
APPPLICATION TO THE STUDENT ASSISTANCE FUND

1.	 Student Information (Please fill out a separate form for each student and be clear about their Year or Support 
              Class)
Family Name _________________________   		  Other Names ______________________________

Date of Birth ________________________    		  Year/ Support class _______________________

2.	 Parent / Carer Information

Family Name _________________________  		  First Name ______________________________

Address _________________________________________________¬ Postcode _________________                     

Phone ____________________				   Mobile ____________________

1.	 List all your other current dependent children

at Chatham High School:				    at Primary School or at home:
Name				    Age	 Year        	 Name                                		 Age
______________________	 ____	 ______  	 _____________________	 _______________
______________________	 ____	 ______  	 _____________________	 _______________

2.	 Income Information 				    Father/Carer               		  Mother/Carer

Do you have a permanent job/perm part time job?	 Yes / No                                    	 Yes / No            	

What is your weekly income? (before tax or other 
deductions)		                 			   $____________			  $____________

Do you receive a Centrelink benefit?			   Yes / No                                    	 Yes / No            

If Yes, what type? (Newstart, Pension, Student
Youth Allowance, Carer Allowance etc.)		     	  ____________		    	 _____________

3.	 Other reason for application ___________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________

4.	 What Assistance Do You Need (You need to give all details, item and cost)

Contributions for School Subjects
Subject				   Amount Required	 Subject				    Amount Required
__________________		  ______________	 __________________		  ______________
__________________		  ______________	 __________________		  ______________

5.	 Other Assistance (eg uniform and/or equipment.  List and state cost)
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________

Declaration
I declare that the above facts are true and that I am responsible for the support and care of the student for whom 
assistance is requested in this form.

Signed Parent/Carer ___________________________		  Date ___________________

Relationship to Student ________________________             



Having current contact details is important for us to be able to communicate with both 
students and families, especially in their senior years.  Please ensure your details have 
been updated, including your email address as it is the most efficient form of 
communication given the changes within Australia Post.

                                 

Additional Comment/s:

Parent/Carer signature:

Please note for the safety of your student he/she will not be allowed to leave the school
with any person other then those noted as an emergency contact, unless advised otherwise.

Office use:  ENTERED BY                                                                  DATE  Oasis        ERN     Card       

Change of contact details
Please complete this form if there are changes to your student’s contact information and return it to 
the school as soon as possible – these details will replace those currently on our records.

Student/s first name:

Student/s last name:

Parent/Carer Parent/Carer 1 Parent/Carer 2

First Name:

Last Name:

Mailing Title (name/s):

Old address:

New address:

Home phone:

Work phone:

Mobile:

Email address:

Emergency contact Person 1 Person 2

Name:

Phone:

Mobile:

Relationship with family:



Taree West Raiders Hockey Club

Hockey is a great sport for everyone with training and games all at the one venue. 
We are a Fun, Family and Team focused Club.

We are looking for players to join our 2017 season.
Even if you have never played before there are teams for everyone! 

All players are welcome! From juniors to seniors both Women’s and Men’s  

For more information contact;
Ruth Sheather: 0427 563 295

Michelle Collier: 0427 602 270
Jason Sipek: 0407 502 780

Leanne Davy: 0435 225 900
Visit our Facebook page.

Or website www.twhc.org.au


